
 

November 11th, 2020 

Dear Glen Rock: 
 

With the recent uptick in positive cases connected to Glen Rock Schools, I wanted to take a 
moment to provide an update with how we will proceed. To date, there have been the following 
positive cases: 
 

4 High School Students - 3 on October 17th (though one was fully virtual) and  
   one on November 10th 
1 Fully Virtual Elementary Student 
2 Staff Members - one at Byrd and one at Hamilton 

 

The District continues to remain in contact and consult with the school doctor, Glen Rock Board 
of Health and OEM. As communicated multiple times over these last several months, the District 
will continue to follow ​New Jersey Department of Health guidelines​. Page 15 of the NJDOH 
guidelines, shared below, identifies scenarios that schools can use to inform the decision 
making process when considering when remote/virtual learning is indicated. 
 

In addition, ​Glen Rock Schools wants to clarify that to date none of the positive COVID-19 
cases we have reported have been a result of in-school transmission. If your child is having 
symptoms, please do not send them to school or to athletics practice.  
 

We understand the level of concern regarding COVID-19. We encourage parents and students 
to continue following the ​Centers for Disease Control & Prevention​ promoted safeguards, such 
as: 

● Staying home when you are sick; 
● Washing hands often with soap for at least 20 seconds; 
● Covering coughs and sneezes and properly disposing of tissues; 
● Limiting close contact with people who are sick and not sharing food, drinks and 

utensils; 
● Practicing social distancing (staying at least 6 feet apart); 
● Wearing a face covering while in school; and 
● Continuing to monitor your health for symptoms. 

https://www.state.nj.us/health/cd/documents/topics/NCOV/RecommendationsForLocalHealthDepts_K12Schools.pdf
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/Y_OFDCggv2r_rM2jJRI0xw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRhXOPlP0QvaHR0cDovL2NkYy5nb3YvY29yb25hdmlydXMvMjAxOS1uY292L2luZGV4Lmh0bWxXB3NjaG9vbG1CCgBHZbB7X7gYSY5SHGJyZXR0LmNoYXJsZXN0b240N0BnbWFpbC5jb21YBAAAAAE~


Please be reminded that New Jersey’s ​Travel Advisory​ remains in effect. For families that intend 
to travel to a state on the list, their children will be required to quarantine for 14 days upon 
returning to New Jersey. ​Please note that this advisory does not apply to individuals who 
passed through a designated state for a period of limited duration (i.e. less than 24 hours) 
through the course of travel. 

As always, we appreciate our community’s support and cooperation. You can assist us by 
remaining vigilant in your approach to dealing with this health concern. If you have any 
questions about COVID-19 symptoms, or any other concerns for you or your child, please 
consult your physician. Should you have any questions regarding the District’s response 
to COVID-19, please feel free to contact your child’s school nurse and/or principal.  

Sincerely, 

 
Brett Charleston, Ed.D. 
Superintendent of Schools 
 

 

https://covid19.nj.gov/faqs/nj-information/travel-and-transportation/which-states-are-on-the-travel-advisory-list-are-there-travel-restrictions-to-or-from-new-jersey

